
San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO COMMENT REGARDING 
REVISED RESOLUTION ADOPTING THE MITIGATED 

NEGATIVE DECLARATION FOR SITE CLEANUP 
REQUIREMENTS FOR THE OFFSHORE PROPERTY 

BETWEEN PIER 39 AND PIER 43½ IN SAN FRANCISCO
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality 
Control Board (Water Board) will accept written comments on the revised Tentative 
Board Resolution (Resolution) adopting the Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) for 
Site Cleanup Requirements for the Pier 39 to 43½ Sediment Site. The MND underwent 
public review between October 20, 2021, and November 19, 2021.
The revised Resolution would approve and adopt the MND and Mitigation Monitoring 
and Reporting Program (MMRP) for cleanup of the Pier 39 43½ Sediment Site. The 
Resolution summarizes: site investigations; the intention to adopt Site Cleanup 
Requirements; that the Water Board is the lead agency; and that the Initial Study 
identified potential significant environmental effects associated with implementing 
planned remediation activities but that these effects will be avoided or will result in less 
than significant impacts with the incorporation of mitigation measures. The MMRP is 
included as Attachment A in the Tentative Resolution and will be implemented during 
construction to demonstrate compliance with the mitigation measures as defined in the 
MND.
The revised Tentative Resolution is available for review at:
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/sanfranciscobay/board_decisions/tentative_orders.html 
SUBMISSION OF WRITTEN COMMENTS. Persons interested in the revised Tentative 
Resolution are encouraged to submit comments electronically. To be considered, 
comment letters must be received by 5:00 pm on January 28, 2022. Submit comments 
to Ross Steenson, by email to Ross.Steenson@waterboards.ca.gov, or mail or hand 
deliver to:

Ross Steenson
San Francisco Regional Water Quality Control Board

1515 Clay Street, Suite 1400
Oakland, CA 94612

Please use the subject line: “Comment Letter – Pier 39 to 43½ Sediment Tentative 
Resolution.”
Please direct questions about this notice to Ross Steenson at (510) 622-2445 or 
Ross.Steenson@waterboards.ca.gov. 
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